
 

 

 

 
Newsletter 

20 May 2022 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
It’s been very quiet in school this week with year 6 out on their residential.  I know they’ve had a 
wonderful time and look forward to telling you all about it in next week’s newsletter.  Meanwhile back at 
school the rest of our children have been making the most of the lovely weather and making the most of 
our grounds to learn outdoors. 
 
Making Wormeries in Reception Class 
 
Reception class have been learning all about worms this week. They made their own wormeries by 
making layers of compost, soil, sand and vegetable peelings before finally adding some worms. They have 
learnt how important worms are in fields and gardens and we look forward to seeing how their tunnelling 
has mixed up the layers and recycled the food waste! 
 

 
 



 
 
 

Minibeast safari in Year 2 
 
This week Year 2 had great fun going on a mini beast safari in their Science lesson. The children have been 
investigating the type of microhabitats that they could find in our immediate school environment and the 
kind of mini beasts that liked to live there. We didn’t realise that we had so much wildlife in our school 
grounds! 

 

 
 
Art in Year 4 
 
Year 4 have been enjoying a new unit of work on Fridays in Art – they have been learning about painting 
and mixed media.  They have learnt to mix tints and shades and this week used them to give a 3D effect 
when painting. 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 



 
Telling the time in Year 3 
 
This week in maths, Year 3 have been learning the important skill of telling the time. They have been 
working really hard to read and write the time from digital and analogue clocks. They practiced on mini 
clocks and challenged themselves to answer reasoning and problem-solving questions too. Next week, 
they will be learning how to convert between analogue and digital times. Learning to tell the time is a skill 
that needs lots of practice, please help your children with this at home too.  

 

 
 
Safeguarding contact reminder 
 
We seek to provide a safe and happy environment for all children. This means that we have a Child 
Protection and Safeguarding Policy and procedures in place. If you are concerned about a child's welfare, 
please record your concern, and any observations or conversation heard, and report to Mrs Grace, Mrs 
Harper or Mrs Pickard dsl@sthugh-of-lincoln.surrey.sch.uk as soon as possible the same day. 

 
Have a lovely weekend everyone.  God bless.  
 
Mrs Harper 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 


